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24326 Trobec St     Albany, MN 56307 

320 845-2416    stanthony@albanytel.com 
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PO Box 98      212 1st St SW     Avon, MN  56310 

320 250-5618     stbenedict@hohcatholic.org 
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PO Box 290     119 Main St      St Martin, MN  56376 

320 548-3550    stmartin@hohcatholic.org 
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PO Box 277     151 2nd St S       Albany, MN 56307 

320 845-2705    sevendolors@hohcatholic.org 

Wherever you are on your journey, we welcome you! 

elcome!�
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Reconciliation 

Anointing of the Sick 

Home Bound Communion 

Pastoral Visitation 

Prayer Requests 

If you have any of the above pastoral 

needs, please contact your Parish Office 

Bulletin announcements must be  

submitted 10 days prior to the date of 

the bulletin.  Contact your parish office 

for more information. 

Do you understand the true spiritual meaning of hope? Hope is the theological virtue by which we desire the kingdom of heaven and eternal life as our 

happiness. It is found when we place our trust in Christ’s promises and rely not on our own strength, but on the help of the Holy Spirit. Hope, when 

seen in this way, doesn’t set its sights purely on the things of this world but on the promises of God to come. Hope always is linked with faith and love. 

Often our hope can become too self-focused and something that is only about me and things that matter to me. Christ’s resurrection reminds us that it 

is not ultimately for this purpose. What is the reason for your hope? Our Easter season provides the opportunity for us to again assess whether it is 

the kingdom of heaven and life eternal or something else. 
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The Art of Resuming Public Worship 

There is a good deal of conversation about HOW we would return to 

public worship in the middle of a pandemic.  We will not resume mass 

until we have approval from the state and from the bishop, who will work 

in consultation with the CDC and MDH.  But preliminary conversations 

are happening about the best protocol to assure that everyone is safe 

when they enter our churches.  It is important to note that the obligation 

to attend will likely remain suspended.  Mass attendance would be your 

free choice. 

It is a given that there will be sanitizers instead of holy water at the en-

trances.  You are likely to be greeted by someone at the door, but they 

will not be shaking your hand.  They will open the door, so that you do 

not have to touch anything.  You should also expect there to be pews 

roped off, and seating clearly demarcated for safety.  The distribution of 

communion will also be careful done, so that there is minimal possibility 

of any contagion.  Mass may feel simpler, with less liturgical ministers 

and less people in attendance, but it will be reverent and Eucharistic! 

I would encourage you to send in any questions or concerns you have 

about holding mass in a pandemic.  It is important that everyone feel 

safe if/when they return to church for mass, so I want to hear what you 

think. 

 

Prayer for a New Bishop 

In November, Bishop Kettler turned 75 years old and submitted his res-

ignation.  This is a period of evaluation of candidates through the net-

work of leadership with Pope Francis.  We are asked to pray for a shep-

herd who will guide us.  This is our diocesan prayer: 

 

Praise to you, Lord our God, 

our eternal shepherd and guide. 

In your faithfulness, 

grant to the Diocese of Saint Cloud 

a shepherd whose watchful care and kindly zeal 

will continue the good work of his predecessors. 

In your love for us, 

give us a shepherd who will lead us 

in being Christ’s heart of mercy, 

voice of hope, and hands of justice. 

Help him to fill our minds and hearts 

with the truth of the Gospel, 

the power of the sacraments, 

and the desire to build up your holy Church. 

We ask this through Jesus Christ, 

your Son and our Lord, 

in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

one God, for ever and ever. Amen 

   

                                   Scripture Quote for the Week 

 

               Always be ready to give an  

            Explanation to anyone who asks you  

          for a reason for your hope, 

                      but do it with gentleness and reverence… 

         1Peter 3:16 

All who are ill in our community, especially;  

Abbey Gertken, Al Malley, Alice Eichers, Alice Luethmers, Ann Summers, 

Anna May Fleischhacker, Arlene Landowski, Brooklynn Moscho,  

Bud & Jean Terres, Deb Schulzetenberge, Dennis Nack, Diane Rotter, 

Dick & Jean Pike, Don Heurung, Ervin Zierden, Fr Raymond Monsour, 

Gilbert Jagielski, Hanna Hamann, Helen Thome, Henry Teigland,  

Ione Heinen, Irene Hoppe, Jack Petermeier, James Hudson, Jesse Job, 

Joan M. Achmann, Judi Brekke, Kathleen Goebel, Katie Wimmer,  

Kevin Athmann, Linda Gertken, Lindsey Karki, Lisa Jensen, Marie Heinen,  

Marilyn Marthaler, Mary Geise, Mary Kroll, Mary Maile, Melvin Bauer,  

Nansi Vos, Reagan Zierden, Tim Merten, Tom Geislinger, Tony Cherne, 

Tony Lenneman, and all their caregivers. 

 

                       Pastor: Father Edward Vebelun, OSB  

        320 492.6877       pastor@hohcatholic.org  

 

   Parochial Vicar:  Father Julius Beckermann, OSB  

        320 223.5463       jbeckermann@csbsju.edu  

 

   Sacramental Minister: Father Greg Miller, OSB  

        320 291.5223       glmiller@csbsju.edu 

 

   Business Director: Charlene Lahr  

        320 241.2159      charlene.lahr@hohcatholic.org 

   Pastoral Associate: Rhonda Dingmann  

        612 308.4930      rhonda.dingmann@hohcatholic.org 

 

Church of Saint Anthony 

Office Hours: M & W 8am-noon; Th 8am-11am 

 

Office Manager: Joan Stich  

        320 845.2416       stanthony@albanytel.com 

 

Church of Saint Benedict 

Office Hours: M - Th 8:30am-4:00pm 

 

Office Manager:  Cheryl Kalis 

        320 250.5618      cheryl.kalis@hohcatholic.org 

 

 Religious Education, Music & Liturgy: Jason Prigge 

        320 356.0763       jason.prigge@hohcatholic.org 

 

  

Church of Saint Martin 

Office Hours: T, W & Th 9:00am–noon 

 

Office Manager: Mary Jo Schlick  

        320 548.3550       stmartin@hohcatholic.org 

 

 Faith Formation & Youth Ministry Rhonda Dingmann  

        612 308.4930       rhonda.dingmann@hohcatholic.org 

 

Church of Seven Dolors 

Office Hours: M - Th  8:15am-4:00pm;  F  8:15am-3:00pm 

 

    

   Faith Formation & Youth Ministry: Toni Hudock  

        320 845.5405       toni.hudock@hohcatholic.org 

 

   Music & Liturgy:  Karen Heitzman 

        320 845.2705              karen.heitzman@hohcatholic.org 

 

Holy Family School 

160 2nd St S   Albany, MN  56307 

 

 Principal:  Maria Becker  

        320 845.2011    hfsprincipal@holyfamilyalbany.com 

 

Oratory of Saint Catherine 

Contact Church of St Martin or:        Barb Kohorst   320 548.3319 
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Please keep in your prayers the families of 

Valerian “Larry” Wenker who passed away on May 4th, 

Emily Schlelppenbach who passed away on May 5th, and 

Janice Vogel, who passed away on May 7th 

 

 May all the souls of all the faithful departed, through  

the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Vacation Bible School 

VBS for the summer of 2020 has been CANCELLED.  

 

Castaway 

Castaway 2020 has been cancelled for the year. Refunds will be issued, 

thank you for your patience.  

�� https://myparishapp.com/This is a free downloadable app to connect 

to the Harvest of Hope Catholic Community. 

�� https://formed.org/ This is available to all parishioners of the     

Harvest of Hope Catholic Community. 

��  https://giveusthisday.org/   click on the digital icon in upper right 

hand corner to sign up for the month of April. 

��  https://dynamiccatholic.com/daily-reflections  

��  https://www.loyolapress.com/  

��  Project YM Youth Group LIVE broadcast will be one hour long, 

games, music, speakers. For grades 6 and up to have Youth 

Group  projectym.com/  

 

TV Mass Resources  

�� Albany Mutual Telephone Channel 19 – Harvest of Hope Mass -  

       Airs 10:00am Tuesdays 

�� Albany Mutual Channel 12 (KSTC) at 11:00am Sunday 

�� Benton Cable Channel 19 – Airs 10:30am Sundays 

Please Note: Charter Spectrum Cable (St. Cloud Area) Channel 178 

– no longer offers playback services of the Sunday Mass as of De-

cember 31, 2019. 

�� Charter Spectrum Channel 17 (KSTC) at 11:00am 

�� LA-TV Channel 10 – Airs 1:00pm Thursdays 

�� Runestone Telephone Channel 6 – Airs 5:30am and 2:30pm      

Sundays and Wednesdays 

�� Community Connection (Arvig) Channel 14 – Airs 10:30am Sundays 

�� Tri-City Cable Channel 10 – Airs 10:30am Sundays 

�� WRAC Channel 8 – Airs 8 :00am and 5:00pm Wednesdays and      

10:00am Sundays 

�� Eternal Word Television Network (EWTN)       

           Midco - Channel 73        

           Mediacom - Channel 094    

           Dish - Channel 261   

           DirecTV - Channel 370 

 

During these times of fear and uncertainty, now more than ever, we need 

to cling to the hope we have in Jesus. Please consider tuning into Spirit 

92.9 and K-yes on AM 1180 or 93.5 FM for messaging of hope and  

encouragement. We know that many people are seeking positivity during 

this time, and you will find exactly that on these two Christian stations.  
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Sunday:    Acts 8:5-8, 14-17/Ps 66:1-3, 4-5, 6-7, 16, 20 [1]/1 Pt 3:15-

18/Jn 14:15-21  

Monday:  Acts 16:11-15/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b [cf. 4a]/Jn 

15:26—16:4a 

Tuesday:    Acts 16:22-34/Ps 138:1-2ab, 2cde-3, 7c-8 [7c]/Jn 16:5-11  

Wednesday: Acts 17:15, 22—18:1/Ps 148:1-2, 11-12, 13, 14/Jn 

16:12-15  

Thursday: Acts 18:1-8/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [cf. 2b]/Jn 16:16-20  

Friday:  Acts 18:9-18/Ps 47:2-3, 4-5, 6-7 [8a]/Jn 16:20-23 

Saturday:   Acts 18:23-28/Ps 47:2-3, 8-9, 10 [8a]/Jn 16:23b-28  
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A “Giving Link”  is available on the  

parish websites for one time users - as well as the 

link for ACH automatic electronic withdrawal from 

checking accounts. If you use the online donation, please be aware 

there is a small processing fee applied when using a credit card, so 

your full donation is not donated to the parish. Offering  

envelope drop boxes are available at the St. Benedict Parish Office 

(entrance) as well as Seven Dolors (slider door entrance).  

These are available for ALL Parishes to use, if you are in the area.  
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Palms are available at each of the parishes thanks 

to generous  parishioners who helped preserve 

them. You may pick up ‘crosses, braids, other palm 

weavings’ at your parish during open hours of  

adoration and prayers. Please take whatever you 

need… there are enough for everyone!  

Remember: FORMED.org is a resource  

available for parishioners and students  

from an existing grant. You can access it on  

the myParish app, or on your computer. Please select: St. Martin Parish 

as the church organization who has the subscription. All you need from 

there is your email and you should have access.  

Good luck and enjoy the resources.  
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The Central MN Catholic, our Catholic Diocesan magazine, is provided to 

each home in our parish and is billed to the parish as part of our  

annual diocesan assessment.  If you would like to reimburse the parish 

for your subscription, please use the  envelope from your packet or a 

separate envelope marked: “Central MN Catholic”, and list your name.  

Make checks payable to the parish. The suggested annual subscription 

fee is $20.  This magazine is a valuable tool to keep abreast of what is  

happening in our Diocese.     
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To access the Harvest of Hope livestream 

each week, there are four  options: 

 

Go to www.hohcatholic.org and click on LIVESTREAM MASS. OR 

Go to www.youtube.com and type in ‘Harvest of Hope Mass’ and it 

will be the first and only thing to pop-up (smart TVS and mobile  

       devices also work). OR 

Go to www.youtube.com/c/ChurchofStBenedicthohcatholic  OR 

Download the ‘myParish App’ on your iPhone (Apple Store) or  

       Android (Google Play store) device free. This app will give you 

access to our livestream Mass and much more! 

Pope Francis is calling for a world day of prayer to end the  

coronavirus. 

Pope Francis calls on believers of all religions to pray together on 

May 14 to ask God to rid the world of the pandemic and asks that 

the vaccines to be made available to all infected persons. 

Pope Francis has endorsed the call to “the believers of all the    

religions to unite together spiritually on May 14 in a day of prayer 

and fasting, to implore God to help humanity overcome the         

coronavirus pandemic.”  

He also encouraged international cooperation to respond to the crisis, 

and emphasized the importance that scientific efforts to find a vaccine 

be put together in “a transparent and disinterested way” and that “the 

essential technologies be made universally available” so that every 

infected person may be able to receive the medical care needed.  

“Remember, May 14, all believers together, believers of the different 

traditions, to pray, to fast, and to do works of charity.”  

Anyone willing to check on our elderly neighbor? 

By a phone call, you can check if they need supplies, etc.   

Please let the parish  know if you are able to help participate in this 

phone tree service.  Thanks! 
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�� For the sick and infected: God, heal and help. Sustain bodies and spirits. 

Contain the spread of infection. 

�� For our vulnerable populations: God, protect our elderly and those  

        suffering from chronic disease. Provide for the poor, especially the  

        uninsured. 

�� For the young and the strong: God, give them the necessary caution to 

keep them from unwittingly spreading this disease. Inspire them to help. 

�� For our local, state, and federal governments: God, help our elected    

officials as they allocate the necessary resources for combatting this   

pandemic. Help them to provide more tests. 

�� For our scientific community, leading the charge to understand the disease 

and communicate its gravity: God, give them knowledge, wisdom, and a 

persuasive voice. 

�� For the media, committed to providing up-to-date information: God, help 

them to communicate with appropriate seriousness without causing panic. 

�� For consumers of media, looking to be well-informed: God, help us find the 

most helpful local information to equip us to be good neighbors. Keep us 

from anxiety and panic, and enable us to implement the recommended 

strategies, even at a cost to ourselves. 

�� For those with mental health challenges who feel isolated, anxious, and 

helpless: God, provide them every necessary support. 

�� For the homeless, unable to practice the protocols of social distancing in 

the shelter system: Protect them from disease, and provide isolation   

shelters in every city. 

�� For international travelers stuck in foreign countries: God, help them return 

For Christian missionaries throughout the world, especially in areas with 

high rates of infection: God, provide them with words of hope, and equip 

them to love and serve those around them. 

�� For workers in a variety of industries facing layoffs and financial hardship: 

God, keep them from panic, and inspire your church to generously support 

them. 

�� For families with young children at home for the foreseeable future: God, 

help mothers and fathers to partner together creatively for the care and 

flourishing of their children. For single mothers and fathers, grow their 

networks of support. 

�� For parents who cannot stay home from work but must find care for their 

children: God, present them with creative solutions. 

�� For those in need of regular therapies and treatments that must now be 

postponed: God, help them to stay patient and positive. 

�� For business leaders making difficult decisions that affect the lives of their 

employees: God, give these women and men wisdom, and help them to 

lead self-sacrificially. 

�� For pastors and church leaders faced with the challenges of social      

distancing: God, help them to creatively imagine how to pastor their     

congregants and love their cities well. 

�� For college and university students, whose courses of study are changing, 

whose placements are canceled, whose graduation is uncertain: God, show 

them that while life is uncertain, their trust is in you. 

�� For Christians in every neighborhood, community, and city: May your Holy 

Spirit inspire us to pray, to give, to love, to serve, and to proclaim the  

gospel, that the name of Jesus Christ might be glorified around the world. 

�� For frontline health care workers, we thank you for their vocational call to 

serve us. We also pray: God, keep them safe and healthy.  

 

God, we trust that you are good and do good. Teach us to be your  

faithful people in this time of global crisis. Help us to follow in the  

footsteps of our faithful shepherd, Jesus, who laid down his life for the 

sake of love. Glorify his name as you equip us with everything needed for  

doing your will. Amen.  
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If you had a scheduled Mass Intention during this 

period of Mass cancellations, please know that the 

intention will be said privately by Father Edward, 

Father Greg, or Father Julius.  If this is not  

acceptable, please notify the Parish Office for 

other arrangements. 
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If anyone has any a brief update/photos on how they have been  

spending their “COVID” isolation or stay at home that they would like to 

share that has been creative or would be enjoyable for others to see… 

please send in to the parish offices… we are having a page on the 

albanyareacatholiccommunity.org website dedicated to these tributes to 

boost morale. Thanks.  



FAITH FORMATION 

First Communion and Confirmation dates to be  

rescheduled. Dates will be provided to families as soon as 

information is available.  

FORMED.ORG for the online learning, you just need to  

register for a login with your email. To do this, you need to select St. 

Martin Parish ( The Church of St. Martin) St. Martin, MN as your parish/

organization you belong. A link will be sent to your email account and 

you should be able to access into the content. If you have problems, 

please let me know.  

CHURCH DONATIONS 

To make a Sunday donation to the Church of St. Martin, 

please send your checks to:  

Church of St. Martin, P. O. Box 290,  

St. Martin, MN  56376 

 

 

ST MARTIN PARISH FESTIVAL 

SATURDAY, JUNE 27 

FAITH FORMATION 

First Communion will need to be rescheduled.   

Please watch for updates. 

 

PAINTING & REPAIR PROJECT 

Our repair/painting project is complete but we are still collecting  

donations toward this fund.  Any donations can be put in the weekly  

collection, dropped off at the office or sent in the mail.  Mark your  

envelope with “Painting.”  We have not yet reached our goal so any and 

all donations are appreciated.  The total received to date is $169,805. 

Thank You! 

 

CURRENT FUNERAL GROUP #2 

EMAIL UPDATES 

Parishioners of St. Anthony: Please send your e-mail address to  

St. Anthony @albanytel.com if you would like to receive any updates from 

the church via e-mail.  We have a small number of e-mail addresses from 

parishioners so if you would like to receive e-mails please send your 

address or call and leave a message on the answering machine.  

Thank you. 

 

CHURCH DONATIONS 

To make your weekly donation to the Church of St. Anthony, please mail 

your checks to:  

Church of St. Anthony, 24326 Trobec Street, Albany, MN  56307.   

Thank you! 

ST MARTIN FINANCIALS FOR THE WEEK ENDING MAY 12TH 
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Adult & Children Envelopes $ 1,100.00 

 

On-Line Giving (website) $ 23.97 

Easter $ 200.00 Automatic Deposit $ 400.00 

Central MN Catholic $ 20.00 Hall Rental $ 100.00 



Youth Ministry 

DV/DD:   We continue to meet virtually every Wednesday 

(7:30 PM) until Bishop says we can meet again. Check your 

email, Facebook and Instagram for updates. Here is the link 

to join: minnstate.zoom.us/j/722557357    

 

Blood Drive 

The Avon Women of Today are sponsoring a Blood Drive on  

Tues. June 2nd, from 1-7pm at the Avon Community Church.  To schedule 

an appointment, go to:  redcrossblood.org or call (320) 248.3375.  

(Please bring and wear masks when donating. Special cleaning will be 

done between donors.) 

 

Sunday Eucharistic Adoration 

There will be Eucharistic Adoration on Sundays from 10:30am-5pm. 

Individuals wishing to participate in Eucharistic Adoration must sign up by 

by going to this link: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0e44a5a72aa5ff2-eucharistic2 

Festival Planning 

Mark your calendars!! Our Parish Festival will take 

place on  Sunday, July 12th.  There will be a 10am 

Polka Mass featuring the Gene Ostendorf Band.   

Festival  letters have been mailed out.  Please return your completed 

letter to the Parish Office by Friday, May 15th. 

 

Parish Contributions 

Please continue contributing to our parish.   Your  

support is  need now more than ever before.  If you 

donate via envelope, feel free it drop in our secure 

dropbox near the parish office entrance, or donate 

online at:  https://squareup.com/store/Harvest-of-hope.   

 

There is also the Electronic Giving option.  Withdrawals are made once a 

month for any amount that you are comfortable with offering.  Contact 

the Parish Office if you are interested in enrollment. 

Faith Formation 

First Communion and Confirmation will be rescheduled. 

Dates will be provided to families as soon as information is 

available. 

 

Census Update 

We need to update all of our members in the parish census.  Please 

contact the parish office at rhonda.dingmann@hohcatholic.org  with 

your family mailing address, email address, phone numbers, and list of 

family members with dates of birth.  Also let us know if you use  

envelopes or direct deposit, if you are in a parish funeral group (which 

group).  If you don’t have an email, please call with your information.  

Adult Envelopes  $ 2,177.00 

 

Online Giving (website) $ 338.65 

Youth Envelopes $ 5.00 Facility Updates $ 30.00 

Adult Envelope Giving (fiscal year-to-date) $ 156,358.50 Adult Envelope Giving NEEDED (fiscal year-to-date) $ 163,596.77 

Electronic Giving $ 235.00 Central MN Catholic $ 20.00 

ST BENEDICT FINANCIALS FOR THE WEEK ENDING MAY 12TH 

Seven Dolors Parish Bazaar 

Things are still going on behind the scenes for the raffle.  If anyone 

would like to donate toward the $2,000 grand raffle, please contact the 

parish office with your intention.  Thank you! 

CHAIRS FOR CHICKEN FRYING AND FRY BREAD STANDS 

We are looking for replacements for Chicken Frying and the Fry Bread 

Stand.   Please contact the parish office or the new festival chairs:  

Ron & Ami Ohmann; Roger & Ann Ohmann; or Jan & Ron Koopmeiners. 

 

Bloodmobile 

Please mark your calendar: June 5

th

 from 12-6pm American Red Cross 

Bloodmobile will be at Seven Dolors.  

SEVEN DOLORS FINANCIALS FOR THE WEEK ENDING MAY 12TH 

Adult Envelopes $ 2,105.00 

 

On-Line Giving (website) $ 130.18 

Central MN Catholic $ 40.00 Building Expenses & Cemetery $ 45.00 

Adult Envelope Giving (fiscal year-to-date) $ 248,170.57 Adult Envelope Giving NEEDED (fiscal year-to-date) $ 265,90.68 

Easter $ 100.00 Electronic Giving (automatic withdrawl) $ 865.00 
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Parish Cemetery – From the Cemetery Board 

 We respectfully ask all members of our parish to observe the following cemetery rules as we approach Memorial Day.  

��No live or cut flowers may be set or planted on any grave. 

��Flower pots and other ornamental objects must be securely fastened to either the tombstone proper or the base of the stone. 

��No glass containers may be used. We suggest the purchase of vases that mount to the base of the monument and are available at monument 

sales offices.  

��No golf carts are to be driven in or through the cemetery grounds. 

��If walking your pets, please keep them on a leash and pick up the animal's litter. 

��Seven Dolors is not responsible for the upkeep of tombstones/monuments, or the repair of tilting or damaged monuments or stones. 

��Seven Dolors is not responsible for any decorative items vandalized or stolen; decorations missing or damaged after a storm. 

��REMEMBER that all flowers/decorations must be removed by Monday, October 15th. 

CEMETERY PERPETUAL CARE IS VERY EXPENSIVE AND WE ASK FOR YOUR COOPERATION IN SHOWING RESPECT OF THIS FINAL RESTING PLACE. 


